SHENFIELD HIGH SCHOOL

Minutes of Governors’ School Standards and Performance Meeting

held on Tuesday 8th May 2018
Present:   Mrs Jane Swettenham (JS), Mrs Gill Jones (GJ), Mr N Purbrick (NP), Mr A Williams (AW), 

Mr S Roberts (SR), Mrs Karuna Shaunak-Hobbs (KSH), Ms C Herman (CJH), Mrs J Comerford (JIC), Mrs J Martin (JMA), Mr R Drew (RDR), 
Minutes taken by: Mrs C Watson
	1. 
	Welcome and Apologies
JS welcomed Karuna Shaunak-Hobbs back to the committee.
Apologies had been received from Leanne Hedden, Julian Beard, Tony Taylor, DJ Barron,

Andy Cooke, Jonathan Sands and Ben Clifford



	2. 
	Minutes of last meeting held on 23rd January 2018
Two amendments were made:-

Item 6 – this is a very small cohort and each individual’s achievement counts as 5 points should read ‘counts as one percentage point’
Item 12 – Peer to Peer Policy changed to Peer to Peer Abuse Policy

Corrections to be made and Jane Swettenham to sign at a later date. 


	3. 
	Matters Arising
None.


	4. 
	Business Declarations of Interest
None.



	5. 
	Attendance Data
Data had been circulated prior to the meeting and JCO highlighted the following points:-
· The report compares this year’s figures against the same period last year
· The case studies reflect the persistent absentee issues by category; JCO explained some of these reasons eg school refuser, medical reasons, difficult circumstances and a few mental health issues
· It is important to note the support in place for these students
· At the back is a list of the acronyms used.

JS asked if mid-year applications affect these figures and how many there were.  JCO responded that four of the case studies are mid-year applications.
NP asked about the Year 10 refusing a managed move referral.  JCO explained that this student has been referred to CSS behaviour unit.



	6. 
	Pupil Premium Reports
Document circulated prior to the meeting and JCO highlighted the following points:-
· This report shows our figures against national figures

· Our Performance Management system, Team Improvement Plans and CPD has been utilised to help individuals have time to reflect on their teaching and to employ up to date and relevant techniques in the classroom
· With Y8 two initiatives were run:-

· Group based workshop, the Goodman group

· Targeting the bottom sets in English and humanities

· JCO drew Governors attention to the fact that 5/6 students have long term child protection issues going on in their background and much of the support in school is about meeting their basic needs rather than being able to target them for aspirational work

· Year 9 is a better picture.  Four PP students will not be able to access the curriculum moving into KS4 so they will have totally bespoke timetable to meet their needs 
· Year 10 PP students have a positive Progress 8 score but the gap between them and the non PP is -0.15 for progress and a 0.7 grades for attainment
· The year group have an abnormally high number of child protection profiles

· Year 11 summer analysis PP have a positive Progress 8 score but the gap between them and the non PP is -0.15 for progress and a 1.1 grade for attainment

· No changes with Y12 and 13

· PP attendance has taken a dip this year mainly due to two significant and prolonged flu/cold outbreaks in the winter

· Initiatives have run eg letter home re attendance, voucher issued to those who managed attendance above 95% target for a particular time period.
JS asked what support practices are in place regarding behaviour.

JCO informed the committee that the Pastoral team interview/mentor students and make good relationships with parents which include home visits.

JS asked what other subject support is there apart from the 100 club?

Some subjects work with small groups and one to one sessions and resources are provided.

JS asked how are the outcomes are measured?

Most of the PP money is spend on support staff salaries, eg Oasis Centre and Pastoral so that specific support can be provided for PP students.  Curriculum-based trips are also supported.
Have delivered some workshops to support students (exam stress related and healthy relationships).  Y11 one to one tuition has been a massive boost in self-esteem.



	7. 
	Analysis of current exam data
Document circulated prior to the meeting and JMA highlighted the following points:-

Year 11
· It needs to be noted that there are new specifications which means there are no past papers and resources are limited
· Only 114 in year group 

· Some students are hard to motivate (JMA working with some boys)

· JMA went through the headlines and school accountabilities

· An English walking talking mock is taking place to see if interventions are working

· There is a significant improvement in the 9 – 4 compared with Nov/Dec mocks and half a grade improvement on last year
· Maths have identified 20 students they are confident will continue to improve and gain a grade 4

· The girls are outperforming the boys

· Progress with the high ability students is positive but has the lowest projected Progress 8 so need to be getting more 7s and 8s 
· SEN support has the lowest projected Progress 8 score at present and the biggest gap between projected attainment and their target.  Whereas the three EHCP students and the 7 EAL are doing very well and hitting or exceeding targets

· There has been very little change in the subject projections made in January.
JS asked what is being done to push the 9 – 7 students in maths?

Miss Dyson is working with these students on a differentiated curriculum.

GJ asked if parents are involved with intervention.

RDR informed GJ that emails and calls are made home to parents and revision questions are sent home.

Interventions are carried out in maths, English, German, Spanish, Geography and History.  Most are carried out during Form Time as it is hard to get students to attend after school sessions.

Year 12
· A/S exams are phasing out – only A levels next year
· Some A/S exams and some internal exams this year.  Students will need at least a D grade to continue into Year 13
· Have met with students who are predicted E or U grades.
JS asked what were the options for Year 12 students if they didn’t achieve a D grade to continue in Year 13?

Alternative pathways are discussed eg EPQ, Moocs, Future Learn on-line courses and single or double Btecs.

JS raised concerns about the Year 12 and 13 ALPs blue subjects which was discussed.

Year 13
· There has been a four year upward trend but this year it looks like it will be below National average and a drop this year

· Targeting 23 students to convert their C grade to a B
· One student predicted a U who has external issues

· Meeting with students and their parents who are predicted E grade

· Discussed the students attitude to learning with regards to going to college / apprenticeship rather than university 

· Working with parents of students who are underperforming

· Same advice and support given to students as previous years
JS asked if there is a problem with Sociology.  JMA explained that this a popular subject (39 students with a wide spread of ability therefore the proportion of E grades likely to be higher)


	8. 
	Policies to be Recommended to the Full Governing Body for Approval
Governors approved with no amendments so they can go forward to the Full Governing body for approval:-
· Provider Access Policy

· Teaching & Learning Policy

· Peer on Peer Abuse Policy

· Behaviour for Learning

The committee was advised that the Educational Visits policy is under review.



	9. 
	Any Other Business
GJ had sent through details about a survey regarding the extended CCF and the impact it has on lower performing students; this has been passed to Claire Helim.
JS asked about the new careers strategy. The school is close to hitting all the Gatsby benchmarks already JCO confirmed that Y11 will not have to undertake work experience as long as we offer the opportunity for careers related learning and our Careers Fair covers this.  We may bring an outside provider in for Y7 but this does not come into force until 2020.  

AW went to a Governors training session at Writtle College and Tracey Eve expressed to AW that she is really pleased with what Shenfield provide with regards to careers.



	10. 
	Date of next meeting
tba



The meeting finished at 5.22pm 
Circulation List: 
Mrs Jane Swettenham, Mrs Gill Jones, Mr Neil Purbrick, Mr Julian Beard, 

Mr Andy Williams, Mr S Roberts, Mrs Karuna Shaunak-Hobbs, Mrs Leanne Hedden, Ms Carole Herman, Mrs Jenny Comerford, Mrs Jane Martin, Mr DJ Barron, Mr Ben Clifford, Mr Richard Drew, Mr Tony Taylor, Mr Andy Cooke, Mr Jonathan Sands, Mr Jamie Rigg

